
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
September 2023  
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches,  
 

"Finally, brethren, pray for us . . . ." (II Thessalonians 3:1) 
 
Once again, thank you for your prayers and faithful support. My eye operation was successful. 
Please pray for my complete recovery from that surgery.  
 
The mission in San Jose Pinula is growing! Souls are being saved and baptized, praise the 
Lord! The biggest need we have at this time is money to buy land in San Jose Pinula in order 
to have a permanent meeting place there. We need $20,000.00 to buy it. Please help us pray 
for this need.  
 
The work at Cristo Rey is going well. People who left are starting to come back.  
 
Please pray for Luis Damian Abad. Luis Damian has been a member of our church since he 
was saved in 2010. He has finished his studies at the Bible institute. He is preparing to get 
married in mid-2024. Luis Damian will oversee the missions and increase the work in those 
missions.  
 
Thank you for your prayers. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Angel and Noemi Lopez 
Guatemala 

 


